
  

 
 

 
 

 

European Federation of UNESCO Clubs, Centres and Associations (EFUCA) 

15
th

 Skype meeting of the EFUCA Executive Board 

Thursday, 29
th  

January 2015 at 18.00 Romanian local time 

Draft Talking Points 

 

Present: Daniela Popescu, President; Marina Christophides, Executive Secretary; Yulia Averina, Treasurer; Jorge 

Oliveira, Member; Milica Dromnjakovic, Member; Ioannis Maronitis, Ex officio member on behalf of WFUCA; 

Adeline Popescu Auditor.  

 

1. Proposed amendments and adoption of the agenda 

        Adopted 

2. 25 years since the establishment of the Belarusian Association - Celebrations and 60 years of UNESCO in 

Belarus 

Daniela Popescu informed everyone regarding her visit to Belarus on the occasion of the 25
th

 anniversary of 

the establishment of the Belarusian Association and the celebrations for the 60 years of UNESCO in Belarus 

and to her meetings with officials from authorities of Belarus as well as the Belarusian National Commission 

for UNESCO.  She referred to the awards ceremony in relation to the multimedia materials competition and 

to a round table regarding UNESCO Clubs in Europe.  

3. Next Executive Board meeting of EFUCA  

Jorge Oliveira expressed the interest of the Portuguese Federation to organize the next EFUCA Executive 

Board meeting and an international conference on Heritage and Traditions in Porto, Portugal with proposed 

possible time period the 10-14 June 2015. Daniela Popescu explained that it is necessary to send an official 

proposal by the Portuguese Federation with a proposed agenda.   

4. EFUCA Questionnaire  

Marina Christophides informed that the Secretariat of EFUCA is still waiting from some countries- members 

of EFUCA to reply to the EFUCA Questionnaire 2015.  

5. AZURE magazine of EFUCA’s activities  

Information regarding recent and upcoming activities of EFUCA’s members will be sent to the UNESCO Club 

Piraeus and Islands for the preparation of the next issue of AZURE magazine.  

6. Next Asia-Europe Forum  

Daniela Popescu referred to the possible organization of the next Asia-Europe Forum in Romania.  

7. Miscellaneous   

Milica Dromnjakovic referred to her visit in Paris in December 2014 and discussions at UNESCO’s 

Headquarters. 

Daniela Popescu suggested promoting EFUCA’s events also through the social media pages of EFUCA. 

 

The next Skype meeting is scheduled for the 26
th

 February 2015, at 18.00 Romanian local time. 
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